
ADDENDUM TO SUPPLEMENTARY GOVERNMENT QUESTIONNAIRE – 
PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA (CHINA) 

DEEP DRAWN STAINLESS STEEL SINKS EXPORTED FROM CHINA 

ADDITIONAL NEW SUBSIDY PROGRAM IDENTIFIED 
 
The Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) has identified a potential new countervailable 
subsidy program that will be considered in the Commission’s investigation into deep drawn 
stainless steel sinks exported from China. 
 
The Commission identified this new program based on information provided by a cooperating 
exporter, and an assessment of the relevance of that exporter’s information. 
 
The details for this program are as follows: 
 

Program 

Number 
Program Name 

Program 

Type 
Additional information 

Program 24 
Preferential Tax Policies 

for High and New 
Technology Enterprises 

Income 
Tax 

Reduced income tax rate 
(15%) for “high and new 
technology” enterprises 

 

Note: the program title is to the best of the Commission’s knowledge and may simply be a description 

of  the program. Consequently,  the program  title may not exactly  reflect any official  titles  that  the 

GOC has in place.  

This new program will be investigated alongside the 15 new programs identified in the 
Supplementary Government Questionnaire (SGQ) sent to the Government of China (GOC) on 
22 August 2014, and in addition to the eight original programs identified in the Government 
Questionnaire sent to the GOC on 31 March 2014. 
 
QUESTIONS AND RESPONSE 

The GOC is requested to include information about this new program in its completed SGQ, 
due by COB 15 September 2014.   

The GOC is specifically requested to address Program 24 in its response to the questions 
raised in the SGQ regarding new subsidy programs (refer to pages 11-12 of the SGQ for the 
full list of questions). 

Please refer to the SGQ for instructions on how to complete and lodge the SGQ. 

 


